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February 9, 2022 

Chair Yvonne Lee 
Commissioner Larry Bush 
Commissioner Daina Chiu 
Commissioner Theis Finlev 
Commissioner Michael S. Romano 
San Francisco Ethics Commission 
25 Van Ness Avenue, Suite 220 
San Francisco, CA 94102 
 
RE:  Request for Racial Equity Analysis of the Proposed Ballot Measure to Amend the Campaign and 
 Governmental Conduct Code 

Dear Commissioners: 

We are writing to urge the Ethics Commission to request a Racial Equity Analysis from the Office of 
Racial Equity (ORE) of the subject proposed ballot measure and its associated regulatory amendments, 
which have been drafted to enact the recommendations contained in “Report on Gift Laws Part A: Gifts 
to Individuals,” dated August 2, 2021, “Report on Gift Laws Part B: Gifts to City Departments,” dated 
September 29, 2021, and “Report on Strengthening Basic Ethics Provisions,” dated December 6, 2021 
(taken together, the “measure”). 

The San Francisco Board of Supervisors (BOS) created the Office of Racial Equity (ORE) to mitigate the 
impacts of longstanding structural systems of inequality that have disproportionately affected 
communities of color in the City. One of ORE’s mandates includes implementing a Racial Equity Policy 
Analysis Tool “…to illuminate the impact of policy on communities of color – before a public vote on 
policy.” (See ORE’s Legislative Mandates, number 6.) 

We understand that performance of a Racial Equity Analysis is required only for legislation proposed 
through the legislative process at the BOS and not for proposed ballot measures. However, we feel 
strongly that any changes to law that might disproportionately impact communities of color, even if 
enacted by ballot measure, should receive a Racial Equity Analysis before a public vote is taken. 

The Ethics Commission’s own Racial Equity Action Plan, dated August 13, 2021, advances as a goal for 
the Ethics Commission to “Adopt ORE racial equity assessment tools to inform decision-making of 
boards and commissions…” and states a “…quantifiable measure of [the] action’s success…” will be the 
“…number of policies passed with RE [Racial Equity] lens.” (See section 7.1.8, p. 30; emphasis added.) 

During public comment at both the January 14, 2022 and January 21, 2022 Ethics Commission meetings, 
representatives of community-based organizations expressed serious concerns about the potential 
disproportionate impacts and effects the measure might have on communities of color. 

Jack Thomas, Co-Director of Friends of Alemany Farm, stated at the January 21, 2022 meeting that: “…if 
everybody is potentially committing seemingly small infractions like little transactions, that happen every day 
as a matter of being part of a community, that the application might be, it might not be evenly applied. It 
gives us grounds to choose whom we decide to mete out consequences to and who to overlook. So, I worry 
about bias in how the rules are applied.” (Emphasis added.) 






